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A word from the Editorsõ Group 

 

 

Summer Event  

 

 

Our Summer Self -Advocacy Event 

took place at Trowbridge Rugby Club 

on Tuesday 11 th July. The day was a 

celebration to mark the 21 st birthday 

of Wiltshire People 1st. 
 

 Despite the damp weather, over 50 

member s and invited guests 

attended. We were pleased to 

welcome the Deputy Mayor of 

Trowbridge Town Council, Councillor 

Dennis Drewett .   

 

 

Angie Carmichael, the Dire ctor, and 

Niko Massouras, Chair person, 

welcomed everyone. Angie 

reminded  us of the history of Wiltshire 

People 1 st, how it began with just a 

few members who wanted their own 

group, to be able to speak up about 

things that were important to them, 

be listened to and make their own 

decisions.    

 

We hope you enjoy reading 

the Wiltshire People 1 st 

Autumn Newsletter about 

the things we have been 

doing.   

  

This year we are 21 !   
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Angie said that over the 21 years, the 

group had grown  and some things 

had changed , but the need for user 

led self-advocacy  was needed now 

as much as  it was when we started.  

We had to keep promoting the rights 

and inclusion of and for People with 

Learning Difficulties and 

communication needs .  

 

We then heard from 2 Wiltshire People 

1st members Symon and Linda. They 

spoke of their experiences and how 

Wiltshire People 1 st had helped them 

to become stronger , more confident 

people and they also talked about 

the things they had gone on to do.   

 

 
As part of our birthday celebrations 

we held an art competition and 

Councillor Dennis Drewett, 

announced the winners. All of the 

entries were displayed and the 

winners received certificates and 

vouchers. He praised the artistic skills 

of everyone who had taken part.    

 

 

The Wiltshire People 1 st Makaton 

Choir , who had been busy practi sing, 

gave  us a short pe rformance . They 

sang and signed Happy Birthday and 

Summer Holiday. Everyone thought it 

was brilliant!   

Well done, we look forward to seeing 

you at the Big  Meeting in December.  
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Members then took part in workshops 

and gave some great feedback , 

highlighting the positive impact that 

being a Wiltshire People 1 st member 

has had on their lives.   

 

 

 

 

Despite the rain a barbeque lunch 

was enjoyed, followed by trifle and  

birthday cupcakes . To work off the 

lunch, members took part in a range 

of fun activit ies including dressing up 

races and card making.  

The afternoon closed with a sing -a -

long  until it was time to get the bus  

home.  

 

2017 Art Competition - Winners 
 

Here is a selection of some of the prize 

winnersõ art s and crafts.  

ôFidget Blanketõ  by Edna Wegner  

1st Prize Craft Competition  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ôA Self Portraitõ by Victoria Williams  

1st Prize Drawing and Painting 

Competition . 
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2017 Art Competition - Winners 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ôButterflyõ by Christopher Pearce 

3rd Prize Craft Competition  

 

  

    
 

 

 

ôPilatesõ by Caroline Crossman 

2nd   Prize Drawing and Painting 

Competition  

 

A Gallery of the Art Competition Entries  
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Training   

 

We were pleased to be asked to run 

an awareness information workshop 

for Trowbridge Town Council Officers,  

Museum Staff and Volunteers in June . 

 

 

The feedback from those who 

attended, was positive  with officers 

saying they now felt more confident 

about welcoming and offering help 

to customers with learning disabiltiies 

who used their services . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comments included:  ôA very useful 

course - thank you ó    and  

 ôGood activities to get you thinking  

about  how people with learning 

difficulties need help in a different 

manner .õ 

 

If you would like training or advice on 

how to communicate better with 

disabled people or making 

information accessible  please give us 

a call or email.  
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Round up of Speaking Up Group  News 

  

In May the theme of the Speaking Up 

Group held in Semington, was 

Keeping Safe at Home. We had a 

speaker from the Bobby Van Trust 

who gave members advice on how 

to keep their belongings safe. There 

was a display of key  safes, door 

chains and window latches .  People 

were told about the free home 

security checks on offer to older or 

disabled people.  

 

 

 

 

The group then answered a Wiltshire  

Council Disability Sports survey.  

 

 

 At the June meeting the theme was 

Hate Crime & Safe Places, raising 

awareness of what to do if something 

bad happened and where you could 

go if you were out and about and 

needed help.  

 

No one had used the Safe Places 

Scheme, but most members were 

familiar with the logo and able to 

identify Safe  Places in Trowbridge and 

Warminster.   
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In September Matt St ab b from the 

Wiltshire Centre for Independent 

Living (WCIL) gave a talk about  Direct 

Payments.  

He said that it had given him and his 

family greater choice and control 

over the support he needs. He left 

leaflets so members  could find out 

more if they wanted to.  

 

  

In October the topic of Keeping 

Healthy and Well in Winter, was about 

practical things we can all do to look 

after ourselves. This included keeping  

active and eating healthily. Members 

were reminded to have a flu jab and 

took home an easy read leaflet we 

had made with tips and places to go 

for help if needed.  

Salisbury Speaking Up Group  

 

 

 

 

 

The Salisbury Speaking Up Group 

follows the same topics as the 

Trowbridge meetings . In June the 

group looked at H ate Crime and Safe 

Places and thought about who they  

would tell if something happened to 

them which made them feel afraid or 

uncomfortable.   

 

 

 

 

 

  

The session ended with a rehearsal for 

the Ma katon Choir performance at 

the Summer Event. Everyone said  that 

this was fun!   
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We showed a short film of the  

recording we made of the talk given 

by Matt (WCIL) about Direct 

Payments and Perso nal Budgets.  

 

Members said they didnõt know much 

about it but that it was interesting.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Octoberõs meeting was about staying 

warm and healthy during the winter.  

 Each person had a go at making 

their own virtual soup recipe and 

gave them delicious sounding names 

- Ianõs Vegetable Surprise and 

Natalieõs Sumptuous Soup. 

 

Young Peopleõs Group 

  

The Young Peopleõs group also met 

again in September after a break for 

the summer and covered similar 

topics. We were pleased to welcome 

7 new people who have been 

actively involved in these meetings.   

 

  

In November the group had fun with 

a health quiz and a session making 

healthy wraps. Members also enjoyed 

using their creative skills when they 

made beautiful Christmas cards  for 

their families and friends.  

 

 

 


